NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING & BUDGET WORK SESSION

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2022 IN PERSON AT TOWN HALL

ATTENDANCE – Council members present - President Nancy Crocker, Vice-President Jane Gore, and Councilmember Tyra Miller, Council members absent - Councilmember Anna Hofstetter and Councilmember David Rudd. Also, in attendance - Town Manager Sandie Jones, Police Chief Heather Burris, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

1. CALL TO ORDER - Meeting called to order by President Crocker at 4:10 pm.

2. BIG WOODS RIGHT OF WAY REQUEST

Big Woods is requesting to close Molly's Lane on October 1, 2022, from 12pm to 10pm to hold their Octoberfest event. Music will be played from 5-9pm.

Councilmember Miller made a motion to approve the right of way request for Big Woods. Vice-President Gore seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. President Crocker advised they would need to provide proof that the neighbors have been advised of the event.

3. CVB SATELLITE BROCHURE RACK AT VILLAGE GREEN

The CVB would like to install a satellite brochure rack at the Village Green restroom building. Administration Manager Carr advised that the Food and Beverage Commission approved of this request and asked that a MOU be signed as to the terms of use.

President Crocker made a motion to approve the CVB satellite brochure rack at the Village Green restroom building. Vice-President Gore seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

4. APPOINTMENTS TO TOWN PARK COMMISSION

President Crocker advised that there are two open seats on the Town Park Commission. She has spoken with Cliff Cressey and Torrie Rae Birkemeier, and they are willing to serve the remainder of the year.

President Crocker made a motion to appoint Cliff Cressey and Torrie Rae Birkemeier to the Town Park Commission. Member Miller seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

5. 2023 BUDGET WORK SESSION

Clerk-Treasurer Young went over the final proposed 2023 budget changes with the Council before advertising the Public Hearing to be held on October 6th with the adoption taking place on October 20, 2022. Discussion. Police Chief Burris asked the Town Council to

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING SEPTEMBER 20, 2022

appropriate an estimated \$125,900 in the Cumulative Capital Development Fund (CCD) for their current equipment needs. The Council asked Chief Burris to propose the CCD fund uses at the upcoming Town Council meeting on October 20, 2022. The Council did agree for Chief Burris to go ahead and purchase the Police Vests.

6. ADJOURN

The meeting adjourned at 6:09 pm.

Clerk-Treasurer Breyda K. Young

President Wancy Crocker

Vice President Jane Gore

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Tyra Miller

Councilmember Dave Rudd